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Message from the Town Manager 
 
Town Manager Search Update  
On Thursday September 10, 2015 the Sudbury Board of Selectmen interviewed the three finalists for the 
Town Manager position. These finalists were Stephen Crane, Andrew Sheehan and Melissa Murphy-
Rodrigues. All three candidates have a significant amount of municipal management experience. In a 
unanimous vote, the Board of Selectmen chose to move forward with Melissa. Ms. Murphy-Rodrigues is 
the Chief of Staff and General Counsel in Everett, MA. In that role she serves as the Chief Administrative 
Officer of the City. Municipal Resources Inc, the consulting firm hired to assist Sudbury in the search, 
will now conduct a comprehensive background of Ms. Murphy-Rodrigues while assisting the Board of 
Selectmen in negotiating an employment agreement. It is expected that an agreement should be reached 
by early October. –Alan Gould, Municipal Resources Inc. 

Sudbury Access Cable Update 
You may have noticed that there have been some audio-related issues on recent live cablecasts of Board 
of Selectmen's meetings. The recordings themselves are fine, but live origination requires that a lot of 
components work together properly, and in the last few months SudburyTV has identified and remedied 
two separate issues. We believe the high quality of the live broadcasts has been restored, but we 
encourage residents to contact SudburyTV directly if they notice any future problems. STV will respond 
quickly but they can effectively address only those issues for which they are directly notified. Their 
contact information is on their home page http://sudburytv.org. –Jeff Winston, President, Sudbury TV 
Board of Directors 
 
Website Concerns 
Over the past several months we’ve heard some concerns about the Town website. We want to thank our 
residents for taking the time to provide your comments and to let you know that we are listening to your 
feedback! Please see page 8 of this newsletter for details on updates and enhancements to the website. 
 
Volunteer Opportunities 
Please see page 14 for a list of some of the Board and Committees seeking new members. 
 
Sincerely, Maryanne Bilodeau, Interim Town Manager 
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From the Selectmen’s Office 
 
At the July 28 Board of Selectmen meeting, 
topics included the format and plans for the 
2015 Town Forum and the Minuteman Regional 
Technical High School Building Project. The 
Town Forum is scheduled for Monday evening, 
November 9 at the Goodnow Library. Planning 
is in progress and details will be made available 
as soon as they are confirmed.  
 
On August 20, Representative Carmine Gentile 
provided a report on the MSBA Board meeting 
and vote on the Minuteman High School 
Building Project. Reports and updates were 
presented on the relocation of Buddy Dog 
facilities, the progress of the newly formed 
Budget Strategies Task Force as well as the 
Fairbank Community Center Task Force. 
Discussion was also held with regards to the 
Melone Property Environmental Data Review 
scope of services, the release of a performance 
bond for Methods Machine Tools, Inc., the Code 
of Conduct and Ethics for Town Board and 

Committee members, and the drafting of “Pro” 
and “Con” wording for ballot questions.  
 
Several topics, including plans for the Loring 
Parsonage, the Melone Property Environmental 
Data Review scope of services, “Pro” and “Con” 
ballot question wording and the 
Board/Committee Code of Conduct resumed on 
September 8. In addition, Town Trust spending 
limits, committee interviews and appointments, 
approvals for several walk/runs and acceptance 
of a number of donations were voted. 
 
Please note: The above description reflects some 
of the agenda items discussed at recent Board 
meetings. They are not meant to be exhaustive of 
materials received by the Board or all comments 
on agenda items. For further meeting details, 
please go to SudburyTV.org to replay the 
meeting or view the Board of Selectmen meeting 
minutes, found at: 
https://sudbury.ma.us/boardofselectmen/meetings/.  

 
 

Conservation Department 
 

The Sudbury Conservation Commission met 
several times during the summer. Included in 
their meetings were discussions and actions 
regarding the replacement and reconstruction of 
boardwalks and bridges in the Hop Brook and 

King Philip Conservation Land. The plan is to 
begin work by the end of September 2015.  
 
Also, the Conservation Commission is now 
using a citation, or ticketing, procedure similar 
to the Police Department for violations of the 
Wetlands Bylaw, in an attempt to hold parties 
responsible for unauthorized work being done 
in a Wetland Zone. 
 
The Conservation Office is always willing to 
work with homeowners to determine whether 
they have any Wetland issues prior to doing 
work on their property. 
 
Submitted by: Kirsten Roopenian, 

Conservation Department 
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Building Inspection Department 
 
The Building Department has completed most of 
the day care and school inspections this August 
and early September. We have been very busy as 
the construction has not let up during the 
summer. Repairs and roofs have been the most 
common type of permit issued. 

Tear downs have become a familiar sight in 
Sudbury. It’s very controversial as there are 
many pros and cons. Town Bylaw Article 
XXVIII Demolition Delay of Historically 
Significant Buildings, Structures or Sites is set 
up to help preserve houses & structures built 
before 1940 that may be of historic value in 
keeping our heritage. There are many obstacles 
that can occur restoring older homes such as 
hazardous materials, structural rot to existing 

live and dead loads, energy efficiency, historic 
materials not readily available, fire protection, 
code compliance and the cost.  

Some of the homes in town are not candidates 
for historic preservation or relocation. One such 
property was located at 505 Hudson Road. An 
example of a preserved building which was 
dismantled, relocated and lovingly reassembled 
is 667 Concord Road. The barn at 30 Rice Road 
was restored in its original location. 

A lot of work and expenses have gone into these 
perseverations.  

Submitted by: Mark Herweck, Inspector of 
Buildings 

 

 
505 Hudson Road: Removed as it was not a candidate for preservation 

667 Concord Road: Relocated and preserved, inside and out 30 Rice Road: Renovated to preserve historic appearance 
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Department of Public Works
 
 
Town Center 
E.T. & L., the contractor working on the Town 
Center project, has completed installation of 
drainage pipe at the Town Center. The 
installation of Fire Alarm System conduits is 
currently in progress. 

The next steps are:  

 Excavating for the road widening 

 Installing conduit for the signal posts 

 Installing sloped granite curb 

 Repaving the area 

 
 
Curtis Middle School 
The reconstruction work associated with the 
Curtis Middle School sidewalks, curbing and 
parking lots has been completed. The funding 
for this projected was voted at the 2015 Annual 
Town Meeting in May. 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Pictured Above: Walkway construction 
completed at Curtis Middle School 

Pictured Above: The last of the drainage 
being installed at Town Center 
Below: Two conduits being installed for the 
fire alarm system at Town Center 
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Drive and Walkways 
A paved access drive has been installed around 
the softball field at Featherland Park (pictured 
below) and a section of walkway was 
reconstructed on Hudson Road from Saxony 
Drive to Teakettle Lane (pictured right). 

 
 
Submitted by: Bill Place, Director of Public Works 
 

 
 

Facilities Department 
 

Police Station Update 
The new Sudbury Police Station continues to 
take shape at its new home next to the Fire 
Station on Hudson Road. The construction is 
progressing and the contractors are taking full 

advantage of the nice summer weather. The 
project is on schedule and it is anticipated that 
we will begin to move furniture and equipment 
into the new station in November.  
 

Pictured Above: Exterior of the new Police Station, 
photographed in September 2015. 
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During July and August, the General Contractor, 
Hutter Construction, completed the interior 
walls of gypsum and the associated joint 
treatments, and the first coat of paint on the 
walls is completed on the second floor. The 
mechanical systems composed of fire protection, 
mechanical, electrical, and plumbing work are 
filling in the above ceiling spaces (shown below) 
and are on schedule.  
 

The acoustical ceiling grids have been installed 
and some of the HVAC louvers are already 
installed in the ceiling. The jail cells have had 
the hard ceilings installed and the detention 
doors are in place. Concurrent with operations 
and construction inside the building, the site 
work operations include a continuation of 
excavation and rough grading at the rear parking 
lot, installation and backfill of storm drainage 
structures and piping, infrastructure for 
communications and generator power, and site 
lighting.  
 

Presently, the work is proceeding in accordance 
with the contractor’s planned operations. The 
following are major work items scheduled in the 
coming thirty (30) days:  
• Fine Grading & Paving (binder course) at 
Police Station driveways and parking areas  
• Continuation of Mechanical, Electrical and 
Plumbing services  
• Delivery and Installation of the Emergency 
Generator  
• Site / earthwork operations, including drainage 
installation, site utilities and removal of excess 
fill, rock, etc. as encountered. Stockpiled loam is 
expected to be positioned through the site in 
advance of landscaping operations.  
• Continuation of above-ceiling wire installation 
for technology work, including premise cabling, 
security wiring (duress alarms), and 911 antenna 
wire  
• Continuation of Elevator Car and associated 
components  
• Continuation of building finishes, including 
painting, ceiling grid, flooring and associated 
work. Lockers and Casework deliveries are 
anticipated in early to mid-September.  
 
Presently, the work is proceeding in accordance 
with the contractor’s planned operations and is 
forecast to complete November 1st, 2015.  
 

Submitted by: Jim Kelly, Combined Facilities 
Director 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Pictured Right: View of 
carport from the rear. 
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Shown Above: Nick Howarth (left) 
receiving congratulations from Chief 
Miles (right). 

Fire Department 
 
New Paramedic 
Firefighter Nick Howarth recently passed the 
state examination to be certified as a Paramedic. 
Nick started on the Sudbury Fire Department as 
an EMT and worked diligently to attain this 
certification attending classroom instruction, 
spending time in the emergency room, riding on 
a Paramedic Ambulance to hone his skills, then 
passing the practical and written exams 
administered by the State. Nick will now bring 
his enhanced skills to our Advanced Life 
Support Program. Congratulations to Nick on a 
lot of hard work! 
 

 
 
 
 
 

New Cardiac Monitors in Service 
As a result of a unanimous vote at the May 2015 
Town Meeting, we purchased new Lifepak 15 
cardiac monitors for use by our 
Firefighter/Paramedics. All department members 
received training in their use from Crystal Perry 
from the Physio Control Corporation (shown 
below). 

The new monitors have more features than the 
previous models and will greatly assist our 
Paramedics in providing emergency medical 
care here in Sudbury. Once again I thank the 
residents for their support enabling us to 
purchase this vital equipment. 
 
Submitted by Fire Chief Bill Miles 
 

Board of Health 
 

Flu Vaccination 

Flu Season is upon us. We are 
currently planning flu clinics 
for the town. Stay tuned in the 
next few weeks to see when 
your clinic will be.  

 

 

Vaccines save lives and we need to remind 
everyone that vaccines are not just for children. 
They are needed throughout our lifetime. Please 
reference the links that follow if you are not sure 
what vaccines are recommended for different 
age groups.  
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http://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/schedules/easy-
to-read/child-easyread.html 

 
http://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/who/teens/downloads/p
arent-version-schedule-7-18yrs.pdf 

 
http://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/schedules/downloads/a
dult/adult-schedule-easy-read.pdf 

 
Submitted by: Phyllis Schilp BSN, RN Board of 
Health Nurse 

 
Emergency Preparedness 
September  is National Preparedness Month. It is 
important to understand which disasters could 
happen in your community, know what to do to 
be safe and mitigate damage and take action to 
increase your preparedness. Below is a list from 
www.Ready.gov to build a basic emergency 
preparedness kit. Please check out their website 
for a more comprehensive emergency planning 
guide. Stop by the Board of Health Office for 
your free Know Plan and Prepare re-useable 
shopping bag while supplies last. 
 
Recommended Items to Include in a Basic 
Emergency Supply Kit:  
•Water, one gallon of water per person per day 
for at least three days for drinking and sanitation 
•Food, at least a three-day supply of non-
perishable food 

•Battery-powered or hand crank radio and a 
NOAA Weather Radio with tone alert and extra 
batteries for both 
•Flashlight and extra 

batteries 
•First aid kit 
•Whistle to signal for help 
•Dust mask, to help filter contaminated air and 
plastic sheeting and duct tape to shelter-in-
place 

•Moist towelettes, garbage bags and plastic ties 
for personal sanitation 
•Wrench or pliers to turn off utilities 
•Can opener for food (if kit contains canned 
food) 
•Local maps 
 
Algae Confirmed to Be Cyanobacteria 
Testing conducted last week (9/11/15) 
confirmed the reappearance of cyanobacteria 
(blue-green algae) at Willis Lake. The advisory 
has been reinstituted. Residents should avoid 
contact with the water until two consecutive 
samples show levels below state guidelines. 
 
Testing by the Massachusetts Department of 
Public Health will occur this week and results 
will be posted upon receipt. 
 
Submitted by:  
William Murphy, Health Director 

 
 

Information Systems 
 
Town Website Updates and Enhancements 
It’s been a year since we launched the new 
WordPress website on a single Windows 2012 
Server running IIS 8, MySQL 5.6, and PHP 5.5. 
This was an improvement over our previous 
Content Management System (CMS) which was 
developed in-house back in 1998. The older 
system was a mash of several servers running 
outdated software and operating systems 

(Windows 2003 and 2008), classic ASP, IIS 6, 
SQL 2005, and PHP 5.1. 
 
Moving 16 years of data which consisted of over 
10,000 documents, 3,500 news stories and over 
5,000 meetings with agendas and minutes into 
the new system was no easy task, but we were 
able to create a WordPress CMS that was 
simple, compact and up-to-date. 
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Despite all the modern packages used, we 
realized that the new server was not the best fit 
for the new web platform. Primarily the issue 
was with IIS and PHP, which was unbearably 
slow and error prone as the website’s traffic 
rose. Therefore, though a great deal of research, 
we elected to switch to a Linux based 
infrastructure for the website in April of 2015 to 
improve stability, reliability, and performance.  
To better understand and respond to outages, we 
set up external website monitoring and incident 
management to handle outages as quickly as 
possible. This monitoring system was so 
effective that it remains in place and has been 
expanded to monitor several other publicly 
accessible town services such as email and VPN. 
 
We opted to decrease resource allocation and 
repurpose the Windows Server as an HTTP load 
balancer and add a Linux Server to run the 
website.  
 
Also, with Linux we were able to take advantage 
of a tool called Memcached to improve 
performance and caching which was not 
available on Windows. 
 
We have also introduced new search capabilities 
to the website which were outlined in a previous 
Town Manager Newsletter (January 2015). 
 
In the spring we built in automated monitoring 
of the website and other town servers. We added 

NewRelic server monitoring to several town 
servers to give better insights into resource 
utilization and downtime. 
 
In June, the Town unveiled its new Twitter 
account which was integrated into the Town’s 
Website, so that website information posted 
could be immediately shared with our Twitter 
followers. “Introducing the Town of Sudbury’s 
New Twitter Account” 
 
We also built an internal “watchdog” that can 
solve some common downtime problems 
automatically before they are even noticed. 
 
Over the summer we spun up a beta server for 
testing and development which we are working 
on improving for use by both internal developers 
and outside contractors who might need to make 
changes to any part of the web platform without 
affecting the production website. 
 
Additionally, we have started work on 
automating the configuration of the website’s 
servers. 
 
We look forward to offering continued 
enhancements and creating increased user 
functionality. As new features are added we will 
continue to provide updates. 
 
Submitted by: Mark Thompson, Technology 
Administrator 

 
 

Park, Recreation and Aquatics 
 

Pool Programs 
Registration is under way for all fall pool 
programs and sign up is open. We have a couple 
of new programs starting this fall: 
 
Pi-Yo-Chi uses movements from Pilates, Yoga 
and Ai Chi, combining fast and slow movements 

with stretching. It enhances breathing and 
personal calm. This class will be held in the dive 
well on Friday mornings and be taught by 
Geralyn Strella. 
 
Water Safety Instructor (WSI) is for anyone 
interested in teaching swimming who is at least 



 
  

 

AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2015 10 of 14

16 years old. You will learn the skills necessary 
to teach swimming. Class is held on Sundays. 
 
Private Swim Lessons are offered on Monday 
afternoons and Tuesday evenings for those 
interested in receiving private lesson instruction.  
 
All these classes are available to sign-up on-line 
or in person at the Atkinson Pool. 
 
Annual Maintenance Shutdown 
The Atkinson Pool staff were very busy during 
the Annual Maintenance shutdown period. The 
major project that was undertaken this year was 
the draining of the dive well (shown below). The 
well walls were scrubbed and cleaned, new drain 
covers were installed to bring the well up to the 
new safety standards. The showers in each 
locker room were repaired as well as repairs to 
some missing floor tiles. All pool deck safety 
equipment was inspected and cleaned. Also done 
were a wide variety of cleaning projects and 
touch up painting to get things ready for the new 
program year. 
 

 
 
Lifeguards Needed 
The Atkinson Pool is accepting applications for 
anyone interested in lifeguarding. Applications 
may be obtained at the Atkinson Pool front desk 

or from the pool website at 

www.pool.sudbury.ma.us. Please contact John 
Barrett, Assistant Aquatics Director at 978-443-
1092 or barretj@sudbury.ma.us with any 
questions.  
 
Family Swim hours for September 
Monday-Thursday 1pm-9pm 
Friday 1pm-7pm 
Saturday 12pm-5:45pm 
Sunday 12pm-3:45pm 
 
New Staff 
We welcomed Tricia Freeman as the Park & 
Recreation Program Coordinator in August. 
Tricia comes to Sudbury with a background in 
early childhood education and recreation. Most 
recently, she directed a summer camp for middle 
school students in the Wayland Recreation 
Department. Prior to that, she worked as a 
Building Substitute at Loker Elementary School 
in Wayland. Tricia also enjoyed her time at 
Happy Feet, a preschool soccer program focused 
on a love of fitness and developing growth and 
social skills. Her experience leading camps and 
classrooms compliments the program 
coordinator position well. She’s excited to make 
a contribution to Sudbury’s recreation programs 
and community. 
 
4th Annual Halloween 5k and Fun Run 
Join us for our fourth annual Halloween 5K & 
Fun Run! This is a great event for the whole 
family – run, walk, cheer, or volunteer! The 5K 
will be a timed event starting at 11:00 AM 
followed by a 1-Mile Fun Run around our paved 
Haskell Field loop. Please note that registered 
5K participants are welcome to join the Fun Run 
as well at no additional charge. Free 
refreshments available for participants. 
Costumes are encouraged, so get in the spirit! 
 
Date: Sunday, October 25, 2014 
5K Time: 11:00 AM Cost: $25.00 
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Fun Run: 12:00 PM Cost: $10.00 
T-shirts: Register by October 7th to be 
guaranteed a t-shirt! 
 
Volunteers of all ages needed! High school 
community service hours opportunities! If 
interested, please register as a volunteer online! 
  
5k Course Map: 

 
Registration is now open! Online Registration is 
strongly recommended and is the preferred 
method: go to our website to register online. We 
will accept day-of registration, however we 
cannot guarantee a race bag or a medal for race 
day registrants.  
 

 

REGISTRATION IS NOW OPEN! 
 
Mini Wild Wednesday (Elementary School) 
Come to Park & Rec every half day during the 
school year! We’ll have free swim each week, 
dedicated homework time, gym & outdoor 

games, nature activities, crafts, and special 
themes & events. A snack will be provided, but 
please bring a lunch. Transportation from all 
elementary schools to Fairbank is included. Pick 
up from Fairbank Community Center by 
6:15pm. 
COST: $45 per day or save $90 when you sign 
up for the whole school year at once! 
  

Wild 
Wednesdays 
(Middle 
School) 
Trips, Trips, 
Trips!! This is 
the same great 
half day 
program we’ve 
always 
offered, now 
with hours 

extended till 6:15pm! We’ll go on a different 
trip each week. The program meets in the Curtis 
Cafeteria after school. Students will eat lunch 
(please pack) and then head out for an 
adventure. Transportation from Curtis and back 
to the Fairbank Community Center will be 
provided. Pick up by 6:15pm. 
COST: $60 per day or save $90 when you sign 
up for the whole school year at once! 
  
Oct. 7th — Kimball’s Farm (please note 
change) 
Oct. 21st — Kayaking on Charles River (please 
note change) 
Nov. 4th — Friendly Fire Paintball 
Nov. 18th — Sky Zone 
Nov. 25th — Roller Kingdom 
Dec. 2nd — Boston Trapeze School 
Dec. 16th — Snow Tubing @ Nashoba 
Jan. 13th — Laser Craze 
Jan. 27th — Ice Skating 
Feb. 10th — Snow Tubing @ Nashoba 
Feb. 24th — Boston Rock Gym 
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Mar. 9th — Movies & Solomon Pond Mall 
Mar. 16th — Jump on In 
Apr. 6th — CoCo Keys Indoor Water Park 
Apr. 27th —Pinz Bowling 
May 4th — Patriot Place/5 Wits 
May 18th — Boston Duck Boat 
 
Feeley Field Project Update 
The Park and Recreation Department recently 
finished resurfacing the tennis courts at  
Feeley Field. If you haven’t had a chance to play 
on the new courts yet, check them out, they look 

and play great. Also, we will be adding new 
poured in place surfacing to the back swing area 
of the Lyons Pride/SMILE Sudbury playground 
at Haskell Field. This project is a result of a very 
generous donation by the Lyons family and will 
be completed this fall.  
 
The fall is sure to be an exciting place at Park, 
Recreation and the Atkinson Pool!  Join us! 
 
Submitted by: Nancy McShea, Park, Recreation, 
and Aquatics Director 

 
Planning & Community Development 

 
The Planning and Community Development 
department has been working on a variety of 
projects over the summer.  

The Town is currently updating the 2009 Open 
Space and Recreation Plan. As part of the 
update, the Town issued a survey over the 
summer, which was completed 
by 384 residents. The survey 
results along with all comments 
can be accessed here. The 
survey will be one tool to help 
inform the Park and Recreation 
Commission and Conservation 
Commission of the priorities to 
include in the 5 year Action Plan component of 
the Plan. The Commissions will be discussing 
the Plan over the next several months at their 
regularly scheduled meetings. Residents who are 
interested should review the committee agendas 
posted on the Town’s website to see when 
discussion will take place. Additional public 
feedback will be advertised as the Plan takes 
shape.  

The Landham Brook Marsh (formerly Johnson 
Farm) Conservation Area and trail system is 
progressing and is scheduled to be open to the 
public by year’s end. A small parking area is 

being constructed by DPW, the Conservation 
Commission has approved the trail location and 
Sudbury Valley Trustees are building the trail. 
Check back on the Town’s website later this 
year for more details on the Grand Opening 
celebration. 

The Sudbury Center intersection improvement 
construction project is ongoing. ET&L, the 
contractor awarded the project, has been 
completing the necessary drainage work, and the 
roadway and signal improvements are 
anticipated to be installed in the next 2 months. 
While these construction activities are taking 
place, the Sudbury Center Improvement 
Advisory Committee has been reviewing the 
draft Landscape Plan for the Town Center 
project with the Town’s consultant, Sudbury 
Design Group, in hopes of completing some of 
the work this fall. The draft plans can be viewed 
on the Town’s website. 

https://sudbury.ma.us/pcd/wp-content/uploads/sites/326/2014/08/OSRPCFINALJune2009nomaps.pdf?version=a8a6fcf7b752f120d0f70de11ab48bcf
https://sudbury.ma.us/pcd/wp-content/uploads/sites/326/2015/08/OS-Update-Survey-Results-and-responses-combined-final.pdf?version=a724ad5b953c880c385f965b0db2b22d
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Also in the Town Center, the Town Hall Blue 
Ribbon Committee met several times over the 
summer to continue the analysis of options for 
the future of Sudbury’s Town Hall. The 
Committee will be meeting throughout rest of 
the year and anticipate a report to the Selectmen 
by late fall. 

The Sudbury Housing Trust’s 3 unit affordable 
housing project at 278 Maynard Road broke 
ground in July. This development will produce 3 
units of affordable housing for households 
earning less than 80% of the area median 
income. The units will be sold by a lottery 
system. The application deadline for the lottery 
is September 23, 2015 at 1:00 pm. Occupancy is 
expected in the spring, 2016.  

With the passage of Article 47 at the 2015 
Annual Town Meeting (Town-Wide Walkways), 
residents who desire a walkway in their 
neighborhood are encouraged to submit a 
petition for a new walkway this summer. The 
process and requirements for submitting a 
petition can be found here. The Planning Board 
will be hosting a Walkway Forum in October 

2015 to discuss and prioritize all new walkway 
petitions. 

Over the summer, the Planning Board, in its new 
position as the Site Plan approval granting 
authority, granted approval to the Chabad Center 
of Sudbury at 100 Horse Pond Road, which 
allows a change of use of the property from 
residential to religious assembly. The Board also 
granted site plan approval to Denis and Marie 
Lewis to expand a building at 9 Old County 
Road for office use. Northern Bank has begun 
construction of their new branch office at 430 
Boston Post Road, and the North Ridge Farm 6 
lot single family subdivision has continued 
construction on Route 117. Dudley Brook 
Preserve Senior Residential Community is 
nearing construction completion, which also 
included reconstruction of Tall Pine Drive.  

Residents interested in any of these issues are 
welcome to attend the various meetings at which 
these projects are discussed. Check the Town’s 
website calendar for a listing of meeting dates 
and times. 

Submitted by: James Kupfer, Assistant Town 
Planner

Police Department 
 

On July 7th Sergeant Hagglund had the 
opportunity to read for some children at the 
Goodnow Library. Both he and the children 
enjoyed the book “Officer Buckle and Gloria.” 
Picture shown right courtesy of Sudbury Patch. 

On July 14th a Sudbury detective observed a 
motor vehicle that was reported stolen the 
previous day. The detective was following the 
stolen vehicle awaiting the arrival of additional 
officers when the vehicle pulled into an 
unrelated residence on Peakham Road. Felony 
stop procedures were initiated with additional 

https://sudbury.ma.us/pcd/?attachment_id=152
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units arriving to assist. Aramis Ortiz (18) of 19B 
Beaver Terrace Circle in Framingham, MA was 
subsequently arrested at approximately 11:12 
AM for the stolen motor vehicle, unlicensed 
operation and marked lanes violation. He was 
booked and brought to Framingham District 
Court for arraignment.  

On July 15th the Sudbury Police Department 
was advised by the Milford Police Department 
of a suspect involved in an incident in their 
jurisdiction who resides in Sudbury. In 
cooperating with Milford Police, a Sudbury 
officer located the suspect’s vehicle at his 
residence. Milford was appraised of the 
circumstances and responded to Sudbury, where 
Sudbury and Milford officers placed Jose 
Cabrera (24) of 655 Boston Post Road Apt. 1303 
in Sudbury, MA under arrest at approximately 
2:42 AM for unarmed robbery and larceny over 
$250. Cabrera was booked and turned over to 
Milford officers. 

Detective Hanchett and Officer Milley 
participated with other town departments for 
“Truck Day” hosted at the Goodnow Public 
Library. This is a great event hosted by the 
Goodnow Library allowing for personnel to 
show children different equipment while 
providing photo opportunities. The officers 
enjoyed interacting with residents and it is our 
understanding there was record attendance at the 
event. 

During the morning of July 17th, dispatch 
personnel began receiving calls of a possible 
attempted break in the previous evening in the 
Blueberry Hill Lane area as well as other 
suspicious activity residents related as kids 
ringing doorbells at their residence and running 
away. We eventually received a report from the 
resident involved with the attempted break in 
which remains under investigation. We strongly 
encourage residents to report any suspicious 
activity immediately following them becoming 

paware of it. The safety of residents is 
paramount and intervening and/or providing an 
opportunity to search for involved parties while 
initiating a timely investigation is extremely 
beneficial. Residents would not be bothering us 
as some thought they would have been. For 
clarification, if an official written report is 
necessary, we do so in person; either at your 
residence, our station or a location beneficial to 
the investigation. We feel it is not prudent, 
typically, to take reports where we cannot 
validate the identity of the reporting party(s).  

On July 21st, the Sudbury Police Department 
received a report from Federal authorities of a 
male subject on their property carrying a rifle 
case with unknown intentions. When confronted 
by federal personnel, he told them the rifle was 
only an air rifle but avoided further interaction, 
leaving in an unknown direction while acting 
oddly. Sudbury officers arrived in the area 
locating the male party leaving on a motorcycle 
with the rifle case strapped to the back and 
initiated felony stop procedures. The ensuing 
investigation revealed that the weapon was 
indeed a scoped air rifle recently purchased, 
according to the subject, to hunt small varmints. 
Although the subject did not commit any crime, 
it was explained to him that his actions were not 
the most prudent. 

Submitted by: Scott Nix, Chief of Police  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Volunteer Opportunities 

Looking for a way to get more involved in 
the community? The Town Committees 
below are among those seeking volunteers. 
 

Commission on Disability 
Fairbank Center Study Task Force 

Memorial Day Committee 
Permanent Building Committee 
Sudbury Historical Commission 

Vocational Education Options Committee 
 
Click here for Committee Application Form. 


